
Hi Community 

Thank you for your support, we know it has been tough on the neighbourhood and the construction seems to 
be forever but there is an end in sight. This extra edition newsletter is to let you know: 

− New Traffic layout at the Great North Road / Pt Chevalier Road intersection 
− Bike Pt Chev - HERE COMES THE FUN family event 19 October 2024 
− Halloween is nearly here 

Traffic Layout Change Monday 21 October 2024 
From Monday 21 October there will be a new lay out on Great North Road for east bound traffic coming from 
Waterview and SH 16 and Pt Chevalier Road for southbound traffic. The current two traffic lane configuration 
nearing the intersection on both roads will be reduced to one lane for: 

• straight through east bound traffic on Great North Road 
• southbound traffic on Pt Chevalier Road 

This change is so work can start on the library corner. It is expected that this new layout will be in place until 
mid-December. We suggest that you plan your journey if you need to come through this intersection or expect 
delays. 

 

Unsafe / Illegal Parking 
Several drivers are still parking on the grass berms, footpaths and cycle lane along Meola Road. This is very 
dangerous as they are driving over the cycle lane and footpath areas to gain access. 



Footpaths are for pedestrians – not cars! 
Cycle lanes are for cyclists use – not cars! 

For nearby parking, please use the MOTAT car park, accessible via Motions Road. To ensure the community can 
use the footpaths and cycle lanes safely our parking officers will be monitoring and enforcing illegal parking in 
the area. 

If you note illegal parking, please contact AT either through our AT website or phone 09 355 3553.  

We appreciate the photos we have received from the community however we are unable to take enforcement 
action based on a photo. 

Halloween       
Halloween can be a fun time for some families out and about Trick or Treating. We remind you that there will 
still be road works present and extra care needs to be taken when crossing roads and navigating the footpath 
layouts.  

Our contractors will continue to make sure the temporary paths are well sign posted and clear of debris.   

Family Event – Bike Pt Chev 

 

https://contact.at.govt.nz/?cid=b5c03857-d81b-ec11-b6e7-002248185274


Support Through Construction 
For general AT or project enquiries, email projects@at.govt.nz or phone 09 930 5090. 

If you have any questions or concerns about construction, please contact Dempsey Wood on 0800 782 429 or 
email PtC2W@dempseywood.co.nz. 
 
Visit AT’s website to learn more about the project. 
 
If you have received this update from a friend and would like to receive it directly to your mailbox each month, 
please email projects@at.govt.nz to sign up. 
 
We thank you for your continued patience and support – it has been and is appreciated by our team. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
The Pt Chevalier to Westmere Improvements Project Team 
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